Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock on Wednesday 28 September 2016
Present: 
Liz Finney (LF), Pat Guerin (PG), Mandy Morris (MM), Pennie Drummond (PD), Muriel Taylor (MT), Anna Collins (AC) Lesley Harrison (LH).
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence   
Sandra Peters (SP) Shaun Walsh (SW),
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	3

	Matters Arising
Undertake an audit and create a kit list which can be used at each ride to book equipment in and out as some items cannot be located.
PG and MM had sent entries to the EGB calendar competition.
The committee were sorry that the Long Mynd Ride had been cancelled. Especially as helpers had been offered. It was felt that more could have been done to publicise the ride through social media, particularly to local pleasure riders if the committee had been alerted to lack of entries earlier. LF to contact Sue Higginson to ask about her plans for 2017.
	PG
LF

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report
The balance was £1882.51. PG is in possession of the rides account cheque book. 

Will do reconciliation of rides account once the latest statement has been received. 
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report
As of July:- 65 Full, 9 Associates
	

	6
	PR
There had been good coverage of the North West team winning the Inter-Regional Championships at Lindum, especially on social media. Equitrader ran an article about the Long Mynd ride. Lily & Martin Gibbons had written an article about Lily’s amazing achievement at Lindum which was sent to al equestrian media. 

LF to circulate Groups newsletter received from Kerry Dawson to committee members. Facebook has 4437 friends & 563 followers. Twitter has 1604 followers.
	LF



	7
	Peover Ride
There were 40 entrants. It was a very good ride and very well marked
	

	8
	Delamere Ride

Arrangements were progressing well. Entries are starting to come in. Helpers will be required on the day, particularly to help people to park if the field is wet. PG to send local police contact details to LF. 
	PG

	9
	Congleton Ride
PG had walked part of the Biddulph Valley Way route. There will be a couple of minor route changes. There is now access to a bridleway to avoid the town section of the main road and the section between the viaduct and Congleton will be changed due to gas pipe works. Houses have been built on the car park and so entries may have to be limited to 50. Thanks to Border Bridleways who have done a lot of work to clear track 79. The gate can now be opened from a horse. Joy Toomer has offered to First Aid. More helpers will be needed on the day. 
	

	10
	Inter-Regional Championships. 
The North West team were proud winners by a wide margin. Well done to all riders, crew and helpers. Special thanks to Kath Wilson for providing a base and the catering. It was agreed that the team clothing was a ‘disaster’. The goods received did not match either the dispatch note or the order. The sizing was odd with many items being too large. The supplier had been rude and abrupt in his correspondence and will not be used again. LF had given the IR organiser some feedback on IR classes and rules for 2017. 
	

	11
	Group Clothing
PD had used some local printers at Byley. Fruit of the Loom shirts and hoodies could be bought on the internet and given to them to screen print the logo on. PD had a box of L & XL navy group polo shirts which is now with MT to take to rides and the AGM to sell. PG and AC had spoken to Performance Equestrian at Lindum who said he would supply Perfeq rding tights with logos for £55. PG to ask him about adding phone pockets at AGM.
 
	PG

	12
	Groups Meeting
A request was made for someone to represent Cheshire at the Groups meeting on 22 October. 
	

	13
	Winter Programme

Vet Talk – PD to ask Caroline & Nick

Quiz Night – TBC

Equine Massage Demo & Working in Hand. AC to ask Andraya Hiscock for availability.

Flatwork Clinics at New Barn Farm – dates TBC

Training Day – Programme TBC but ideas include Baileys feed talk, thermal imaging, how to work your horse in hand or equine massage.
	PD

-

AC

LF

All

	14
	EGB AGM

19th November at Daventry. LF, PG, AC, LH, MM and Gaynor Jones would be going. Need to ask who else is going to make sure we have a Cheshire table. 
	

	15
	Cheshire EGB AGM

To be held on Thursday 2nd Feb 2017 at Hey Rose Golf Club.
	

	16
	AOB

A speaker had been requested to give a talk at Northop Equestrian College for equine Level 3 students on a Wednesday from 11.15 to 12.45. PG to ask Terry Madden. Also discussed possibility of holding training day there. 
Congratulations to East Cheshire Combined Riding Club on winning the Riding Club Endurance Championships at the Lions Tail sponsored by Kbis Insurance. The three team members; Pat Guerin, Jane Wyatt and Jean Spearing all achieved a Grade 1.
	PG

	17
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 23 November at The Laurels at 7.30pm
	


